Minutes of a meeting of Lupton Parish Council held on Monday 6th February 2017 at The Plough, Lupton, at 7.30pm.

Present were Councillors Stewart Lambert (Chairman), Gordon Higton, Alan Lambert, Robin Nicholson and Simon Nutter, County and district Councillor Roger Bingham, District Councillor Brian Cooper and Parish Clerk Kevin Price.  Apologies for absence were received from PCSO Mandy Coleman.

17/1  Public participation:  None
17/2  Requests for Dispensations:  None.

17/3  Declarations of Interest:

There were no Declarations of Interest made in respect of any matters on the agenda.

17/4  Minutes:

The minutes of the meeting held on 7th November 2016, having been circulated were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

17/5  Police Report:
The Clerk read the Police Report, which largely related to the need to keep dogs on a lead during the lambing season.  The Clerk will request the posters offered, for Councillor Nicholson.  There had been three incidents relating to Lupton during the past month, two of which were non-crime.  Concern was expressed by Councillors regarding the long wait (above the target of three minutes) for 101 calls to be answered and the refusal at the Penrith switchboard to put a call through to the local PCSO.
17/6  County Councillor's Report:  
Councillor Bingham reported as follows:

a. The CCC Budget for 2017-18 is likely to result in a 1.99% increase in Council Tax, plus a further 1.99% for Adult Social Care.  A number of residential homes are below standard.
b. There have been fewer complaints regarding the roads in the area.  Additional highways work, due to last winter's flooding, is to be paid for by central government.
c. Grit has been delivered to the bin at Cow Brow (minute 16/46a refers).

d. There had been complaints that the bus service from Kendal to Kirkby Lonsdale did not coincide with the starting and finishing times at Kendal College.  Councillor Bingham agreed to raise the matter but he said this was a long-standing issue.
17/7  District Councillors' Report:

Councillor Cooper reported as follows:

a. 70-80% of the New Homes Bonus is likely to be spent on Adult Social Care.
b. £2.6M has been paid by central government to repair the County's roads, after the floods of 2015-16.

c. There is a £400,000 underspend at SLDC.

17/8  Finance:

a. It was resolved to pay the following accounts:

K M Price

£153.79
Quarterly expenses to 31st December 





 including use of home office and travel
K M Price

£224.59
HMRC Tax Refund (to note)
A2A


£468.00
Construction of website (to note)
K M Price

£476.73
Reimbursement for laptop (to note)
b. The cash and budget statements were noted.
17/9  Chairman's Report:
a. All the drains and gullies had been checked and marked on the map (minute 16/46f refers) and the Clerk will now return this to CCC Highways.

b. Repairs have not yet been carried out at Red Bridge.  Councillor Bingham agreed to investigate.

c. The Clerk agreed to remind CCC Highways of any outstanding highways issues, which had already been reported.
17/10  Parish Council website:

A laptop computer has now been purchased by the Council, using some of the grant monies from the Transparency Fund.  The website has been set up by A2A and is now 'live'.  Councillor Nutter took the machine following the meeting and will endeavour to upload some local photographs on to the site.  A volunteer would be welcome to run the website, either a Councillor or a member of the public.  The Clerk will upload documents that are legally required as Councils have only until 1st April 2017 to comply with the transparency requirements.  He will also check that Councillors are covered by the Council's insurance should there ever be a breach in compliance.  The username and password for the website is known and can be used by Councillor Nutter and the Clerk.

17/11  Planning:

The following decision, notified to the Council by the Planning Authority, was noted:

SL/2016/1031  Plough Hotel, Lupton.  Shire horse sculpture on matching 150mm high steel plinth (Retrospective).  Granted.

17/12  Correspondence:  None.
17/11  Open Forum:  None.
17/12  Date of next meeting:

Wednesday 17th May 2017 at 7.30pm at Kitridding Tea Rooms 

(This will be the Annual Assembly of the Parish Meeting and the Annual Parish Council Meeting).

The meeting closed at 8.30pm.






Signed:

Dated:

